Capital Communiqué

AMERICAN SOCIETY OF HEATING, REFRIGERATING AND AIR CONDITIONING ENGINEERS

JAN 10 1990]

January, 1990

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Financial
Nell Armstrong
Audit
Lloyd Westgate
Membership
Rick Bell
Telephone
Mike Swayne
Education

Dalton McIntyre Technical Jim Gregory Energy Claudio Andreetta Refrigeration Don McKeen Research Paul Baker Program Frank Tipper Special Events Gilbert Cavill Publicity Marv Whalen Communiqué Pierre Gagnon Greeters Ross McIntyre CRC Byron Landry

Paul Baker
Government Affairs
Gabriel Laszlo
Chapter Historian
Paul Baker
Roster
Randy Snow

Nominations TBA

Al Oakes Award

JOHNSON CONTROLS PROGRAM: JANUARY 16, 1990

SUBJECT: SUPERMARKET HEAT RECOVERY

SPEAKER: WARREN COOK, C.E.T.

Warren is currently the Commercial Sales Manager of Hussman Food Store Equipment. His 18 years in the industry brings a wealth of knowledge in the refrigeration field.

He spent many years in Research and Development with Hussmann and Keep-Rite, and is one of the "back room" development engineers working with:

Heat Recovery
Hot Gas Defrost
Blast Chillers & Freezers
Distribution Centres
Process Cooling, etc.

Come out and see what the "Back Room Boys" are doing these days.

TOUR: 16:00 hrs. SOCIAL: 17:00 hrs. DINNER - 18:30 - 20:00 hrs. PROGRAM - 20:00 hrs.

Phileas Fogg Metropolitan House, 99 Bank Street, MacDonald Room

PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS

ASHRAE exists for the purpose of providing continuing education to its members. Does this make all of us students?

This January we continue our tradition of making a special effort to invite students from colleges and universities to attend our first meeting of the new year.

Why not take advantage of this specially designated meeting to introduce a student to our industry and the educational opportunities ASHRAE offers to those presently attending colleges and universities. Frank Vaculik, Dalton McIntyre and their Education Committee will be making a special effort to welcome students to ASHRAE. Please help support their efforts.

Invite a student to accompany you on this month's tour or sponsor a student as your guest at our chapter meeting.

A happy and prosperous new year to all,

MENU

Tossed greens Veal Parmigiana Potato Wedges - Vegetable Lime Pie

TOUR

SUBJECT: SUPERMARKET HEAT RECOVERY

Location: Loblaws Super Store, Gloucester Town Centre

Blair at Ogilvy Rd.

Meeting Place: Cineplex Lobby

Time: 4 p.m. - Tour duration time approximately 35 minutes.

Conducted by Stu Parsons

EDUCATION NIGHT

We are planning on inviting students from the local Universities and Colleges to attend our January meeting as our guests. When you register for this meeting, please volunteer to sponsor a student (cost \$16.00). It would also be appreciated if you were to introduce the student to others attending the meeting and invite him or her to sit with you during dinner.

Frank Vaculik and Dalton McIntyre Education Committee

CHRISTMAS PARTY

The Christmas Dinner/Dance was a real success. Gord Hayball did a great job organizing it and a special thanks to Jim Mahoney who designed and printed the tickets.

Vic Gunhouse

'R' FOR REFRIGERATION SEMINAR REPORT

We are pleased to announce that a very successful and informative seminar was held at the Macies Ottawan Motel, December 12, 1989, in which over 70 people attended.

Seven knowledgeable speakers covered the DO's and DONT's of the refrigeration side of Reciprocating Chillers. Topics ranged from rooftop and split chillers to air cooled condensers and fluid coolers, including an informative look at water treatment systems.

The dinner was thoroughly enjoyed by over 60 participants. Unfortunately, Tom Newmark of Copeland, Canada, the guest speaker, was unable to attend due to a sudden death in the family. Our condolences have been extended to Tom.

Phil Landray, Vice Chairman of Refrigeration for Region II who was in attendance was available to update the remaining participants on ASHRAE's involvement in the Refrigeration industry.

The Seminar was topped of with a Panel discussion in which the participants were able to ask questions of a Design Engineer, Mechanical Contractor, Refrigeration Service Contractor and an End User.

Once again a very successful seminar enjoyed by all. Special thanks are extended to Don McKeen and Jim Gregory and the entire 'R' for Refrigeration Committee.

CURLING

MARCH Zth.

The Annual Bonspiel is being planned for early March. For further information contact Gil or Randy Cavill.

COMMITTEES

Here's what the Committees are all about:

This month we are providing a description of the following two committees:

8.3.2. Education and Chapter Programs Committee. The Education and Chapter Programs Committee shall encourage the continuing education of the members in the sciences of heating, refrigeration and air-conditioning, shall, in conjunction, with the Program Committee and Research Promotion Committee, arrange for presentations on current developments in these and related sciences; and shall arrange for Chapter participation in continuing education courses and related activities. The Chairman of this Committee, or a designated substitute, is expected to attend the CRC Meeting.

8.3.5 Research Promotion Committee. The Research Promotion Committee shall promote the research activities of the Society by conducting an annual campaign to obtain investments in ASHRAE Research, and shall encourage original and independent research by the members in the sciences of heating, refrigeration and air-conditioning, and in conjunction with the Program Committee, shall encourage lectures, demonstrations and discussions on technical topics of interest for presentation at Chapter meetings. The Chairman of this Committee, or a designated substitute, is required to attend the CRC Meeting and Special Regional Committee Meeting when called by Regional Vice Chairman for Research Promotion.

BARGAIN BASEMENT BINDER SALE

January's table top display features surplus 3 ring binders (with and without seminar contents) from some of the seminars we have held.

This is your opportunity to purchase the information from the seminar you were too busy to attend. The binders will be "priced to sell".

MONTHLY SMILE

Misery is when Christmas has come and gone, but your relatives haven't.

A FEW WORDS FROM THE EDITOR

If you have any comments or articles you wish published, please forward them to:

Pierre Gagnon 857 Boyd Avenue Ottawa, Ontario K2A 2C9 or FAX 728-4377 - PHONE 728-5586